REGULAR COUNCIL APRIL 18, 2018

Council met in regular session at 7:30 p.m. with Mayor Michael Rick presiding.

Mr. K. Miller asked everyone to join her in a moment of reflection for their own intentions. The Pledge of
Allegiance to the Flag was recited by all.

Roll Call - Ms. K. Miller, p; Mr. M. Kelly, p; Mr. R. Schrock, p; Mr. M. Raddish, p; Ms. B. Van Dike, p; Mr.
R. McDowall, p; Mr. C. Yoho, exc.

Motion by Mr. M. Raddish, second by Ms. B. Van Dike for the approval of the agenda as presented. Vote,
Unanimous ayes. Motion carried.

Motion by Ms. B. Van Dike, second by Mr. R. Schrock to adopt the minutes of the April 4, 2018 Council
meeting. Vote. Unanimous ayes. Motion carried.

COMMENTS ON PENDING LEGISLATION - No comments.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

PARKS - Ms. Miller had no report.

UTILITIES - Mr. McDowall had no report.

SAFETY - Mr. Kelly had no report

STREETS - There was no report due to Mr. Yoho's absence.

PLANNING AND ZONING - Mr. Schrock reported there will be a Zoning Board of Appeals meeting on
Monday, April 23 for two variances.

FINANCE/ AUDIT - Ms. Van Dike had no report.
Mr. Raddish stated that the work session will be April 25 at 7:30 with all committees reporting.

OLD BUSINESS - There was no old business.

NEW BUSINESS - There was no new business.

COMMENTS ON THE BILLS - Ms. B. Van Dike made a motion to approve the payment of the bills as
presented on the invoice report; Mr, R. Schrock seconded the motion. Vote. Unanimous ayes. Motion
carried.

COMMENTS from the Public: June Long, 4061 Etter Rd; representing the Cemetery Board. Ms. Long
reported the board met on April 16 which was very productive. The board received three proposals for
planting trees along the east fence line. They have also scheduled Saturday, May 12 as a cemetery clean-up
day. They are asking volunteers to clean the old, forgotten graves and the graves with no family. Also, the
board has projects that they would like to complete this year depending on the financial situation.
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Logan Zwissler, 67 Fenton Ave; Cub Scout Troop 3342, thanked Mayor Rick for helping the
baseball/softball league with the dirt for the fields. Then he asked the Mayor why he wanted to become
mayor. Mayor Rick answered that he was always interested in politics and graduated from college with a
Political Science degree, He got interested in the field when he was in elementary school. It started when
Robert Kennedy was assassinated and he read and studied everything he could on the Kennedy family;
their history, public service. The inferest continued through college and brought him to being mayor.

Mayor Rick asked him what his troop number and was told Troop 3342.

Earl Zwissler, 67 Fenton Ave.; is the cub master. He stated that the troop is here to observe government in
action and a requirement for a badge. This is the last badge needed before they move on to Boy Scouts.
They were to observe how local government works and see what they can do to help the community. The
Mayor told him he was sorry that it was this evening since we had no legislation. Mayor Rick thanked the
troop for their hard work with the clean-up at the park and that type of service is appreciated and helps the
community. The mayor invited the troop to future council meetings.

Mayor Rick asked how many boys were in the troop. This is a new Mogadore troop meeting at the
Methodist Church. Mr. Zwissler told him that they started with 23 boys and are down to 17 and this is a
new Mogadore troop meeting at the Methodist Church.

The mayor told them that he was glad to see a new troop in town. The troop was asked to participate in
the Memorial Day and Festival Parades.

John Yeargin, 261 Ridge; thanked the scouts for attending. He asked about the S. Cleveland waterline
project. Matt Glass answered that the project has to be done by July 1. The intersection will start April 30
and estimated to be completed in five days and will be done at night. The project runs to Pero, the small
road south of Omnova. There will be no detours; traffic will be maintained by flaggers.

COMMENTS from Council: Mr. M. Kelly asked what the status of the complaints posted on social media
regarding the burning on Mogadore Road and the debris from the cemetery onto a back yard on Walnut
Court. Mayor Rick stated the police would handle the burning situation, but they have to be called when
the burning is actually occurring so they can catch the culprit.

The individual on Walnut Court complaining about the debris from the cemetery blowing over the fence
into the owner’s property. Mayor Rick answered that the fence was extended a few years ago. This was
discussed at the cemetery board meeting and no one can understand what the complaint is. The fence runs
the width of the resident’s property and then it is Village property that is angled. These complaints were
not called into the Village.

Mr. Kelly verified that the cemetery cleanup was on Saturday, May 12. Ms. Long told him it was and that
the Village would be posting the event on facebook, web page and signs. Mayor Rick announced that this
was also the day of sign-ups for the Summer Park Program.

Mr. M. Raddish asked what was the age group for the Cub Scouts? Mr. Zwissler said from first to fifth
grade. The mayor asked if there was a boy scout troop in town? Mr. Zwissler told him not at this time due
to the small number. The older members would move to Troop 310 until the younger boys move up and
then the Mogadore boys will return and they will be the original troop.

Mr. Raddish also remarked on how good council chambers look after the old wall paper was removed and
painted. Mayor Rick stated that the south wall had to be repaired and the wall paper needed to come
down. He gave credit to Gerring and Sons who did the work.



COMMENTS from Clerk-Treasurer: No comments
COMMENTS from Mayor: Mayor Rick thanked Joel Reed for his 9 and one-half years as Law Director.
The mayor recommends that council hire Marshall Pritchford as the new Law Director. He would like to

discuss the hiring at next week’s work session and bring legislation to the May 2 council meeting.

Meeting was adjourned at 7:46 p.m.

Attest:

Clerk-Treasurer N




